Ontario Energy **Board** P.O. Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge Street Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Telephone: 416- 481-1967 Facsimile: 416- 440-7656

Toll free: 1-888-632-6273

Commission de l'énergie de l'Ontario C.P. 2319 27e étage 2300, rue Yonge Toronto ON M4P 1E4 Téléphone: 416-481-1967 Télécopieur: 416- 440-7656 Numéro sans frais: 1-888-632-6273



VIA E-MAIL

December 21, 2012

Richard P. Stephenson Paliare Roland Rosenberg Rothstein LLP 35th Floor – 155 Wellington Street West Toronto, Ontario M5V 3H1

Dear Mr. Stephenson,

Thank you for your December 10, 2012 letter and attached files regarding the 2000 and 2001 Ontario electricity distributors' data.

Board staff would like to include this data in our consultations related to implementing the Board's Renewed Regulatory Framework. We are proposing that the issue of the consistency of this data with the 2002 to 2011 Reporting & Record Keeping Requirements data, as well as whether and how the Board should use this data be discussed at the January 10, 2013 Stakeholder Meeting.

We would like to be able to post the data you sent us on the Board's website. It is my understanding, however, that portions of this data are considered confidential (e.g., salary-, wage- and compensation-related data). Consequently, I would therefore ask that you either confirm in writing that there are no such confidentiality issues; or please redact the confidential portions of the data and send us the redacted version of the spreadsheet for posting on the Board's website.

If you have any guestions in regard to this request, I would suggest you contact Lisa Brickenden at 416-440-8113 or by email at rrf@ontarioenergyboard.ca.

Yours truly,

Peter Fraser

Managing Director, Regulatory Policy

CC: John Sprackett, The Power Workers' Union (via e-mail)

Judy Kwik, Elenchus Research Associates (via e-mail)